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Facilities and Fleet Services recommending Chairman be authorized to sign Funding Agreement with
The River Store, Inc. in the amount of $22,000 for the period of July 1, 2008 through June 30, 2009
for the provision of a river shuttle service on the South Fork of the American River; and approve
Budget Transfer increasing revenues and appropriations in the River Use Permit Fee special revenue
fund and Facilities and Fleet Services River Management Program budget by $22,000. (4/5 vote

required)
RECOMMENDED ACTION: Approve.
BUDGET SUMMARY:
Total Estimated Cost $22,000
Funding
Budgeted 3
New Funding $
Savings $
Other $22,000
Total Funding Available 3
Change To Net County Cost $0

Fiscal Impact/Change to Net County Cost:
Funding is availabe in the River Use Permit special revenue fund, and will be transferred to the River
Management operating budget for expenditure.

Background/Reason for Recommendation:

Element 3.1 of the County's River Management Plan states that, "The County will encourage the
private sector to implement a river shuttle service. The County will assist in the implementation of
this shuttle service or, if the private sector is unable to do so, the County may investigate operating
this service". On February 20, 2008, the River Management Advisory Committee (RMAC) voted to
support an application by The River Store, Inc. to the Air Quality Management District for AB 2766
funding to implement a shuttle service along the South Fork of the American River. In addition, the
RMAC voted to support the use of up to $27,000 in river use permit fee revenue as matching funds to
the grant if awarded.

The Air Quality Management District has evaluated all applications for AB 2766 funds and is
recommending that the projected be awarded at the alternative funding level of $76,727. The grant
request included $22,000 in river use permit fees as a proposed match at that funding level. The
agreement provides for the payment of these funds in advance, subject to award of the AB 2766
grant. As the AB 2766 funds will be paid on a reimbursement basis, the advance of these match
funds is necessary to fund start-up costs. The agreement has been approved by County Counsel
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and includes reporting and audit provisions.

Action to be taken following Board approval: The Board Clerk will transmit one fully executed original
to Facilities and Fleet Services for administration.

Contact: Jordan Postlewait, Manager of Airports, Parks, and Grounds

Concurrences: County Counsel.
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